WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD
Monday 28th Feb 7.00 p.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
ALL WELCOME

PUBLIC FORUM:  None
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, G. Smith, N. Buck (Minutes Sec)
APOLOGIES: I. McCabe
ATTENDING: Kerry and Peter Baker







MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 24th of January 2011 

Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: A. McCulloch/ M. Scott Carried

MATTERS ARISING: There were no matters arising, however it was pointed out that the Thundercats this year had big cats, big crowds, and big waves.
CORRESPONDENCE:
Inwards
19 Jan

Cook Westenra Lawyers

Ross & Sandra Williams Site 69

26 Jan

Minister of Conservation 

Reply to request of correspondence for Board to attend to.
02 Feb

G. Shanaghan


Request for survey of holiday parks

02 Feb

K. Baker



Breast Cancer Charity, see below.
07 Feb

G. Shanaghan


Site Inventories

07 Feb 

MacDonald family

Request from 2006 correspondence

17 Feb

J. Draper


WCRB management

21 Feb

A. McCulloch


Proposed plan for staff accommodation fence, as supplied by 






assist. Managers, see general business.
21 Feb

L. Shaft – Coast Care

Dune refurbishment

22 Feb                    N. Strom

  
Questions on budget – Linde Judd apologises due to illness 



this has not been done. It is a lot of work to calculate due to 



the timing of ASH payments compared to accounting timing. John




Draper has been asked to assist.                   

Breast Cancer Charity; the Board had informed management that they were not able to use the wordage ‘preferred charity,’ the Board is unable to give favour to any one charity. The Board advertised the event in the newsletter in the belief that the event was taking place.
Outwards
31 Jan

Cook Westenra Ltd

Ross & Sandra Williams Site 69
06 Feb

Mrs Smith-Kindred

Response to letter and survey of holiday parks

07 Feb 

G. Shanaghan


Will look into the queries

08 Feb 

J. Subritsky


Response to letter and survey of holiday parks

07 Feb

G. Shanaghan


Questions on survey of holiday parks

12 Feb

G. Shanaghan


Site Inventories

21 Feb

K. MacDonald


Request underway 

That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: A McCulloch/ R. King – Carried
REPORTS: as attached

Financial Report – the year end figure is close to the budget, however there is still a busy time to come, and the position may change with the expenses due over this period.
Moved: Report be accepted 

L. Judd/ G. Smith - Carried

Management report – as attached, read by Angus McCulloch. Management to actively seek ASH that have not stopped auto payments and refund asap. No quotes available for Portacom. With regards to filming of Romeo and Juliet all caravans that are in the vicinity of filming have been contacted, and part of the film crew are staying within camp ground. Other issues raised are covered in General Business.
Moved: Management report be accepted 
A. McCulloch/ M. Scott - Carried

Surf Club Liaison – Ivan McCabe sent his apologies, he wished it to be known that they are in negotiation with the steel stairs sale in progress and that there were no other issues, as reported by A. McCulloch.
GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Drainage Issues – during the heavy weather flooding properties adjacent to the camp on the South side of the driveway occurred. The council stormwater drain running under the camp entrance may have been blocked R. King stated that this needs to be double checked. L. Judd had contacted the Council who assert that the drain is not blocked; they also recognize that those properties are in the flood plain and are prone to flooding.
ASH agreement states the grey water must be disposed of; a). via the camp grey water system (NOTE there is an area of the camp not reticulated and it is now too costly to do so. b). bucket and chuck it Tote tanks. EVERYONE MUST COMPLY – forms to be completed returned, inspected and signed off by Management, by 28th of March.

· Cabin development time frame – offer relocation, as a number of people will not be renewing their sites. These should be offered to free area for tent groups. The decision to take these sites is up to the ASH asked to relocate – they will be offered first choice of sites not renewed. Must be aware that if these options are not taken the Board reserves the right to move them.

· Camp site allocation 2011/2012, ASH must be allocated each year, DOC must sign off. Meeting to determine any issues that require discussion; 28/03/11, management to attend.
· Remediation and beach access southern end. L. Shaft gave approval to reform dune angle. She also suggested as well as the fencing planting of native low shrubs to discourage people from climbing down the bank and facilitate recovery. It was agreed that the pohutakawa should remain where it is.
Stairways; it was suggested 2 sets – 25 metres from boat ramp and then another approx. 25metres on . The main stairs near the toilets be replaced with a 2 metre wide set and the present ones to be split and reused in A Block if possible. A budget of $6,000.00 be set aside for this purpose. 
Moved L. Judd/ A. McCulloch - Carried  

Fencing – to run along the bottom of the dune, managers to do this and R. King to liaise.

Tsunami Evacuation Zones – poster provided by Civil Defence, will be placed in notice board.
· Assistant manager’s accommodation, changes to fence line, replanting. Fence to be taken out and moved from buffer zone as per plan. Managers to ensure that this is done asap.
· Upcoming events on the reserve – filming of Romeo and Juliet. Are still not being informed of all activities which could cause a problem with overlapping.
· Future Meetings – Next ordinary meeting 28th March.
Public meeting ended 7.55 pm moved into committee.

Moved L. Judd/ A. McCulloch - Carried
IN COMMITTEE:

· Moved in to committee at 8.05 pm
· Moved out of committee at 8.20 pm

Moved L. Judd/ A. McCulloch -Carried

Board resolved that –

That the Chair person carries out further investigation and to report the findings to the Board.
Moved: L. Judd/ A. McCulloch - Carried
MEETING CLOSED AT 8.25 PM

REPORTS:
MANAGERS REPORT

The visitor numbers to the end of January remain on a par with last year. The first week of February was very quiet compared to other years; this is due to the Waitangi weekend not a long weekend. A lot of campers have this week off up to February 6th and then go back to work. 

The units have performed well this month and forward bookings are quite steady. 

The occupancy for the various units for the month of February is as follows

Ensuites     91%

Kitchen      73%

Pwr sites   25%

Tent           31%

There are several annual sites that have not stopped their auto payments, (27) they have been contacted to do so. We will check for March payments and refund any credits, 

We have 13 site holders that have not cleared their accounts by the end of Jan. They have all been contacted.

Ground work around the camp is almost up to date, the wet weather in January created a situation where we were unable to mow, spray or weed eat, however we are almost to the end of the catch-up.

The council are still working on the drain in lot 16 car park. It’s not blocked but needs some work on it to prevent blockages in the future.

The dining area for lot16 is under way, completion in approx 2 weeks.

We have contacted builders regarding the portacom, prices available next meeting.

There is a production company filming around the reserve, a musical of Romeo and Juliet. They will be around for about 4-5 weeks.

The set of steps onto the beach behind the public toilets need to be moved “inland” by two metres or so as they are too exposed to the sea now that the surrounding bank has been washed away and are in danger of coming away from the top of the bank. This is the only access onto the beach in that area and will soon become a problem. We recommend that a contractor be given the job of pulling the steps back towards the toilets.

The contractor contacted to look at the fencing of the council metalled area has not been to see the job yet, advised he should be by in the next two weeks as he has a job in Langs to do.

Should we move the pohutukawa tree in A block that is falling into the stream area and plant it further back into the reserve?

Richard and Noela

Managers
18/02/11

Finance report January 2011 accounts – Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Statement of Financial performance

Operating revenue Actual  31/01/11                    $457.5k

Expenditure Actual 31/01/11                                 $409.3k

Net Surplus /(deficit)Actual as at 31/01/11         $48.2k

Cash at Bank:

Cheque a/c      $59.9k

Savings a/c       $74.9k

Term deposits $134.2k

Loans x 2 Total $129.3k

Operating revenue to 31 January is $18.1k or 4% ahead of budgeted revenue and relates mostly to short term site fees, extra campers, Interest income and internet access charges.

Expenses

January’s YTD Actual expenditure is $34.1k or 9% above the budgeted expenditure and is $37.1k ahead of last year’s January YTD expenditure. 

The net surplus for YTD 31 January is $48.2k which is $15.9k less than the budgeted surplus for January YTD. 

Statement of Financial position

Current Assets                                 $137,548.11 

Investments                                     $234,211.61

Fixed Assets                                  $2,009,433.88

Current Liabilities                              $23,923.13

Term Liabilities                                $129,262.58

Equity                                            $2,228,007.89

The year end forecast has been revised down to a surplus of $17,742 from $34,678 the previous month compared to the budget of $38k.

Linde Judd

Waipu Cove Reserves Board 

Finance Liaison
Information also available on www.waipucovereserve.co.nz Reserve Board.

Board can be emailed direct at waipucovereserveboard@gmail.com

